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Dear parents and carers, 
 
As the half term holiday approaches I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate our 
students for the commitment they have shown towards their learning. In what has been a difficult 
half term, the majority of our students have engaged in their lessons every day, participating with 
their peers and teachers and submitting high quality work. A staggering 20,163 positive points 
have been logged and over 75 Amazon vouchers handed out for excellent attendance! A big thank 
you to parents for supporting the school’s online learning programme and ensuring your 
child/children are engaging in their lessons, we know it is not easy! 
 
Thanks to our committed teachers and students, in addition to the lessons you know about other 
exciting programmes have still been able to run throughout the half term including the Duke of 
Edinburgh Award programme and the Jack Petchey Speak Out competition.  Many students have 
competed and are competing virtually against other London schools. We wish them all luck!  
 
Our half term break is Monday 15th February – Friday 19th February.  School will be closed during 
this period to all students in order for another deep clean to take place. 
 
After the Government’s announcement that schools cannot open directly after the half term, 
online learning will continue on Monday 22nd February 2021 for all students on Week 1 of the 
timetable. In line with Government plans we hope to begin the process of welcoming students 
back to the school from Monday 8th March 2021, hopefully that plan will not change!  We will 
continue to update you with more information as and when it is released.  
 
I hope that you and yours are safe and sound, please look after yourselves over the break. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
 
Mr P.V. Sutton OBE 
Principal 


